
Enforcement Advisory Council 

Solid Waste Management Through Partnership 

September 1, 2023 

Mark de Bie, Deputy Director 

Waste Management, Compliance, and Mitigation Division 

Department of Resources, Recycling and Recovery 

P.O. Box 4025 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 

Subject: Enforcement Advisory Council Resolution 2023-01 

Thanking Beronica Slattengren for her service as Co-Vice Chair 

Dear Mr. de Bie, 

On August 23, 2023, the Enforcement Advisory Council (EAC) voted to officially thank Beronica 

Slattengren (Bay Area Region LEA Chair) for her service as Co-Vice Chair. 

Beronica has extensive knowledge and experience in the solid waste field. Beronica's willingness to 

share her experiences and involvement as an EAC officer helped promote and advance the ongoing 

partnership between LEAs and CalRecycle. 

Please extend a thank you to Beronica. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (530) 552-3859 or khaas@buttecounty.net. 

Sincerely, 

IL,;,_ cJ..l_w:,.,e 
Kim Haas, Chair 

Enforcement Advisory Council 

Cc: EAC Members 

Beronica Slattengren, San Francisco County LEA 

Martin Perez, CalRecycle, Training and Assistance Section 

Paulina Lawrence, CalRecycle, Branch Chief, Permitting and Assistance Branch 

Lars Seifert, CCDEH- Solid Waste and Resource Recovery Committee 

mailto:khaas@buttecounty.net

